

"Drs Phillip & Charlotte Allen"

www.mwbm.org

50+ Years as Missionaries: January – 1969 - 2019

International Assistance/Relief Missionaries

560 John Deere Rd., N. W. E-Mail: drphillipallen@mwbm.org

Monroe, GA 30656-4769 Phone: Cell (770) 823-9283

Our Home Church: <u>Victory Baptist Church</u> 150 Clark McCullers Dr. Loganville, GA 30052 (770) 466-4040 Pastor: Derik Lawrence

JULY & AUGUST – 2019

Happy Birthday America! God bless the USA! Our two missionary sons in Brazil commemorated the 4th with friends there while we had 2 out of our 5 with us at our home in Monroe, GA. It was a great time of fellowship and of course eating hot dogs right off the grill. A Great American tradition!

On July 5th I had my 11th treatment at the hospital in Athens, GA then traveled to Washington, GA on Saturday where we filled in on Sunday for a supporting Pastor on vacation. We returned to Monroe on Monday. We had a great time of fellowship with the wonderful people of Victory Baptist Church. It was very evident that these folk love their missionaries. Thank you Pastor Chapman and members!

On the 21st (July) we will be near Greensboro, NC with another supporting church. And on the 26th I will have my 12th treatment at the hospital in Athens, GA. Charlotte continues taking chemo pills by mouth every day. **On the 29th Charlotte & I will celebrate our 60th wedding anniversary!** On the 31st our youngest son will be 45! And I will do lab work for my kidney specialist.

So much for July! Now in August: On the 1st we both see our cancer doctor in Monroe. I will see my kidney specialist on the 7th for results of my lab work.

On Aug. 11th our home church, <u>Victory BC of Loganville</u>, GA will be having a <u>Special Day</u> for us in commemoration of our <u>50 plus years as missionaries</u>. We were their first missionaries! This will be an exciting day for us as well as for them. We are expecting many of our family members and friends to come to this special Sunday.

On Aug. 16th I will get treatment # 13 and there's one more scheduled 3 weeks later. After that I will know if there will be any further treatments or not! **Your prayers are appreciated.**

Out of 14 churches contacted that will be supporting our ministry for 50 years over the next 4 years, 3 have confirmed meetings for us, 1). Oct., 2020. 2). Sept., 2021. 3). May, 2023. We look forward with great anticipation to these meetings and others yet to confirm. How wonderful it is that the Lord has allowed us to serve Him for so many years!

Please accept our sincere gratitude for your prayers & support. Contact us if you would like for us to be with you in any service.

Gratefully yours - Drs. Phillip & Charlotte Allen
International Assistance/Relief Missionaries